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SUMMARY 
 

     Synopsis of Bill  

 

Senate Bill 231 amends the Homeowner Association Act to require that once seventy-five percent 

of the lots in a development are conveyed to owners other than the original declarant of the 

homeowner association, at least seventy-five percent of the members of the homeowner 

association’s board must be elected by lot owners other than the declarant. The bill also removes 

the exemption for master planned communities from the Act’s provisions for mandatory 

termination of declarant control of a homeowner association. 

 

There is no effective date of this bill. It is assumed that the effective date is 90 days following 

adjournment of the Legislature. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  

 

No fiscal impact was reported for SB231. 
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SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 

 

SB231 affects the relationship between a homeowner association with maintenance and 

operational responsibilities for a development and lot owners in the development. 
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